THE

RADIO CONTROL

We have started the balt colling on our Seace Stand. Scorage audding. Forte M

JUNE DE L'ANTIDY DE L'ALL

Dadi bod**1985** od a 21. sam od:

turge, it might by bleaner

dress boog or of the state of the last of the state of the

a looks like I'm going is buy into a

illianes totale gallered or or here. Some



Arnon Rosenfeld

Photo by Packard Photography

President: Marty Mallow 786-0029

Vice President: Ken Tyler 886-0203

Secretary: Lois Hager 893-0221 Treasurer: Pete Olson 767-0522

News Editor: Dick Hager 893-0221

Event Director: Larry Laulom Field Manager: Phil Mosko 342-5225 645-2957

Public Relations: Pete Chagares 362-3231

Membership Chairman: Bob Adams 345-7223

645-2957

VALLEY FLYERS REGULAR MEETING:

4TH TUES. OF EVERY MONTH - 7:30 P.M. **ENCINO COMMUNITY CENTER** 4935 BALBOA BLVD., ENCINO, CA

PRESIDENTS CORNER

We have started the ball rolling on our Snack Stand/Storage building. Both Marv Zauss and Vick Martin were at the field doing the preliminary layouts, and our V.P. Ken Tyler has indicated that the plans for our building will become a reality as soon as he gets the preliminary layouts. It is a very exciting thought to consider that a real possibility exists that our building will become a reality. Of course there are hurdles yet to be encountered like the Corps of Engineers and The Parks Department, but there has been no indication that a refusal is forthcoming. In the meantime, we are going to try to find a guest speaker from the Corps of Engineers who can give us some do's and don'ts about the area. I've heard about the Corps of Engineers for years, but I never met any of them. . But they're out there somewhere.

Well I'm still trying to land my Box-Fly 20 without breaking a propeller, but so far, it looks like I'm going to buy into a propeller manufacturer. It might be cheaper.

Been watching the guys (and gals) fly, and everyone seems to be adhering to our 200

foot altitude restriction. Thats good news. . . Keep up the good work.

We had a couple of close calls at the last Quickie 500 race. Larry Laulom is a little greyer, and we're thinking about cancelling the Midget Race. More on that later.

See you at the field.

Marty Mallow President

GENERAL MEETING - MAY 28, 1985

The meeting was called to order by Vice President Ken Tyler at 7:40 p.m.

Ken welcomed visitors and members. There was a very short meeting due to the fact that our President was ill that night.

J.W. Hedden won the Goof Bowl for using the wrong transmitter.

Show & Tell: Vick Martin - Sport-Air 40; Ben Almojuela - Electra Sportster; Art Ward - Antic; Ken Turner - Phoenix 8; Gene Sidwell - Quickee. All were winners!

Marv Zauss announced that the Giant Scale Club will have a Swap Meet in July. It will be held at Volpar the 3rd Wednesday in July. (Look else where in this newsletter for more details).

Vick Martin reported that JayVee, Inc. contributed items for tonights raffle.

Ollie Van Houten needs workers for the Quickee 500 to be held on June 9th at the basin. A raffle will be held for those who work.

The Arm Powered Contest was the event for the evening. There is a report on the winners elsewhere in this newsletter.

Raffle winner were: Dick Burns, Mort Rosenthal, Larry Bain, Ben Almojuela and Arnon Rosenfeld.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 p.m.

Lois Hager, Secretary

THIS MONTHS MEETING: June 25, 1985, 7:30 p.m. at the Encino Community Center.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING - JULY 11, 1985

The meeting was called to order at the home of the Hager's by President Marty Mallow at 7:40 p.m. Those in attendance were: Marty Mallow, Marv & Phyllis Zauss, Pete & Betty Olson, Bob & Candy Adams, Dick & Lois Hager, Vick & Carol Martin, Pete Chagares, Larry Laulom, Ken Tyler and Ollie Van Houten.

Phil Mosko has resigned from his position on the Board of Directors due to the fact that he has been working long hours at his job and does not have the time to spend on club matters. We appreciate all Phil has done for San Fernando Valley Flyers.

Ken Tyler will take on the duties of Field Manager in addition to his duties as V.P. A position will remain open on the board until our election this fall.

Vick Martin will take care of getting our permit for the Community Center where we

hold our monthly meetings.

The Board of Directors is concerned about the drop in attendance at our monthly meetings. If you have any ideas as to why this is happening, or if you have any ideas for programs, please speak to anyone on the board. Pete Chagares is trying to get interesting programs, but it is not always easy to get them or know what the members would like to have.

The barbecue scheduled for June 23rd has been postponed until the fall — probably in September.

Ollie Van Houten reported that the Quickee 500 was a success. Things ran smoothly. There were a couple of close calls with planes almost hitting judges. Larry Laulom is working on a Code of Conduct for flyers and some extra barriers may be put up for extra protection to avoid further problems.

Marv Zauss and Vick Martin have drawn some tentative plans for the building to be built at the field. These will now be given to an architect, so we will have some idea of

cost, etc.

There is a question as to whether or not there will be a ¼ Midget Race on August 11th. Watch for further details.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:20 p.m.

Lois Hager, Secretary

CLUB INSTRUCTORS

Students wishing to participate in this training program please call one of the following instructors for an appointment.

Walter Clark	345-3910	Weekends
Phillip Mosko	645-2957	Weekends
Ralph Rosen	472-7723	Weekdays
Bob Schmitz	340-4353	Weekdays
Chuck Siegle	347-3182	Weekends
Tim Tourtillot	344-9723	Weekends
Ken Turner	340-4876	Weekends
Marvin Zauss	768-0855	Weekends

PROGRAMS

Hi!

Well, I must say I was pleasantly surprised by the turnout at the Arm-Powered Glider contest at last months meeting. I think everyone had a lot of fun. For those of you who missed the meeting, you missed a good time. The following were the winners:

1st Place Speed - Mary Zauss

2nd Place Speed - Ben Almojuela

3rd Place Speed Bob Clay Pigeon Adams (for those who weren't there, Bob stuck about a pound of clay on the nose of a plane with about an 8" wingspan and threw it baseball style to try and make it stick to the far wall).

1st Place Distance - Dick Kolodziej

2nd Place Distance - Walt Clark

3rd Place Distance - Bob Kinne

1st Place Duration - Walt Clark

2nd Place Duration - Bob Kinne

3rd Place Duration - Walt Clark (Walt flew several airplanes)

Best Finish - Walt Clark with a very pretty Taylorcraft.

Most Unusual - Bob "Gee Bee" Kinne with a you guessed it — Gee Bee which flew quite well.

Best Model - Dick Kolodziej with an outstanding Lockheed TR-1 which also flew quite well.

There was obviously a lot of effort put into the models that were flown. Congratulations to the winners.

This month, Dick Hager will be giving a talk on how our radios work and hopefully he can give us some tips on how to keep them working.

Also, Larry Laulom will put on another of his fantastic "How To" presentations. Be sure to come to the meeting.

At our July meeting, we will have a representative from JZ Products to show off their wares. As anyone who attended the IMS show in Pasadena or the Macs Show in Long Beach and stopped at the JZ Products booth can attest, these folks make an extremely wide variety of top quality propellers. How they can make them so consistently good and so reasonably priced is beyond me. We are really fortunate to have such fine manufacturers in our local area that are willing to give up the time it takes to prepare for and put on a presentation at our club meetings. Let's have a large turnout and a friendly welcome for them.

Till next month, happy landings.

Pete Chagares, Program Chairman

WEDNESDAY, JULY 17, 1985

THE GIANT SCALE SQUADRON IS HAVING A SWAP MEET AND THE VALLEY FLYER MEMBERS AND THEIR GUESTS ARE INVITED. THERE IS NO CHARGE. ALL THAT IS REQUIRED IS A FOLDING TABLE TO SELL YOUR EQUIPMENT ON.

> TO BE HELD AT VOLPAR AVIATION WOODLEY & SATICOY CONTACT MARY ZAUSS, 818-768-0855 IF NECESSARY

"BARGAINS"

BURT SLOANE 818-787-6336

ROYAL ROYAL	STARTER ENERGIZED HEAT GUN HEAT IRON		PLU6	SOCKET
POWER	PANEL			
EXACTO	SETS IN	BOX (2	2) 80 300 20	SCOWNERS.

CAT. PRICE/SALE PRICE

29.95	26.98
19.75	16.98
15.95	12.98
16.95	9.98
24.95	19.98
27.95	19.48ea

SUPPORT THE HOBBY SHOPS THAT SUPPORT YOUR CLUB

Hobby House Jay Replogle		7546 Balboa Blvd. V.N., CA (Just south of Saticoy)	(818) 786-0701
Smith Brother's Hobb Chuck Smith	y Centers	#1. 8941 Reseda Blvd., Northridge, CA #2. 16217 Victory, Van Nuys, CA #3. 1223 W. Avenue I, Lancaster, CA	(818) 885-8636 (818) 786-6583 (805) 942-6984
Chuck's Hobby Hange Chuck Siegle	ME TJ3M	22718 Ventura Blvd. Woodland Hills, CA	(818) 347-3182
Evett's Model Shop Colby Evett		1636 Ocean Park Blvd., Santa Monica, CA	(213) 452-2720
Robin's Hobby Servic Bill Hambley	e 1134 0	1844 West Glenoaks Blvd., Glendale, CA	(818) 240-2093
MK Model Products Dave		12420 Burbank Blvd., N. Hollywood, CA	(818) 506-7564
Craftsman Hobby Sho Dick & Patty Wadd	•	10122 Balboa Blvd., Granada Hills, CA	(818) 363-3323

THE VALLEY FLYER

Dick Hager 16458 Knapp Street Sepulveda, CA 91343

Reprint permission given provided

credit given author and Valley Flyers

